CALIFORNIA ASSOCIATION OF NEONATOLOGISTS
STATEMENT ON UNIVERSAL HEARING SCREENING

The National Institute of Health, The American academy of Pediatrics and the Joint Commission on Infant Hearing have all endorsed the Universal Screening of a newborns to detect hearing loss. California has a limited program and improvements are needed to provide newborn hearing screening to all newborns. With the birth rate in California at 520,000 per year, at least 1500 infants will have some degree of hearing loss. Early detection and treatment are essential.

The Governor and the California Legislature have required all acute care hospitals that are approved for California Children’s Services funding ( 70% of the State’s live births) to provide a screening test for all infants. The mandated program provides for both the screening itself and ensures timely intervention, data management and appropriate follow up. Information is offered to parents and hospitals, and providers are required to provide data to a statewide reporting and tracking system. The initial phase of the Universal Hearing Screen project was implemented on 7/1/99 and should be completely in place by 12/31/02. There is a small fiscal component for MediCal babies only, but no mandate for the private health plans in California. Since only 70% of births in California occur in CCE approved hospitals, 30% of newborn infants will not be screened. In addition, the data collection vehicle (the Oz System) is cumbersome and is both time consuming and expensive.

The California Association of Neonatologists endorses the program of Universal Hearing screening for all newborns in California, which includes the following three recommendations: 1.) A requirement that all hospitals provide a screening test for every infant discharged from the hospital; 2) Adequate State funding and participation by private sector health insurers; 3.) The follow up and tracking system be added to the State’s Department of Health Services Newborn Screening Program. This program has stood the test of time and there is already a process in place for tracking and follow up. The early detection of hearing loss with appropriate intervention is cost effective and will facilitate improved health status for California’s children.
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